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>> The broadcast is now
starting.  All attendees are in
listen-only mode.
>> JESSIE: Hello, everyone.
Welcome to today's Webinar
Understanding Chemsex Essentials
for Testing the Addictive Fusion
of Drug and Sex.  It's so great
that you could be with us here.
I'm Jessica O'Brien.  I will be
the facilitator.  Make sure to
bookmark this page so you can
stay up to date on all of the
latest in addiction education.
Closed captioning is provided by
CaptionAccess.
You will notice the Go-To
Webinar.  You can use the orange
arrow at any point to minimize
or maximize the menu and you can
just move it out of the way if
that's what is best for you.
I will bring your attention to
the questions box.
We're going to gather any
questions for our presenter
today in the questions box and
then ask him during the Q&A
session at the -- towards the
end of the presentation.
So if you have any questions for
Dr. Fawcett, feel free to right
those in the Q&A box.
Also, we have -- bringing your
attention to the handouts tab.
You can find a copy of the
slides for today's presentation
as well as a user-friendly
instructional guide on how to
access our online CE quiz and
immediately earn your
certificate.
If you have never gotten a
certificate from us before, make
sure you use the instructions in
our handout tab when you are
ready to take the quiz.
Every NAADAC Webinar has its own



web page that houses everything
that you need to know about that                                      
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particular Webinar.  This is
today's Webinar right here that
you see here.  Everything that
you need regarding that Webinar,
you can find on the web page,
Exact same website that you used
to register.  You can find this
at
WWW.NAADAC.org/understanding/che
m sex Webinar.
Please note if you do need your
certificate to say "live" on it,
complete the quiz within the
next 24 hours.
Enough of the business, let's
get to today's presenter.
Dr. David Fawcett is Vice
President for programming at
seeking integrity, which
develops and operates programs
for sex, porn and Chemsex.  He's
the author of "Lust, men and
Meth -- a Gay Man's Guide to Sex
and Recovery."
He's the recipient of numerous
awards.  He co-produced "Crystal
City," a 90-minute documentary
that follows the struggles of
eight gay men recovering from
crystal meth.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Thank you,
Jessie.  Great.
Welcome, everybody.  It's such a
pleasure to be here and
presenting to the community.
I'm really excited about this
opportunity.
Today I'm going to talk about
something we've all been hearing
a lot about.  I think there's
subtle features that we want to
point out today that will be
really important as we start to
conceptualize this and the
fusion in the brain with
methamphetamines and sex.
The goals today, the objectives



will be to look at
methamphetamine particularly.
Of all of the drugs,                                                  
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methamphetamine is the most
toxic and powerful and has
unique features in its effects
in the brain that really affect
recovery, relapse.  I want to
dive into that today.
I want to talk about best
practices in general for
Chemsex.  This is an area that
often is highly riddled with
shame and Sigma, and I think it
is really important for
clinicians to be aware of that
and to be really self-aware as
we interact with these clients.
And third, I want to look at
practical steps to help.
There's some practical solutions
that I found over the years that
do help this.
So -- I always start with this
kind of -- hopefully soothing
slide just for creating safety.
I do this to bring the audience
down a little bit.  Get
grounded.  This is trigger
information.
Sometimes it can be overwhelming
to people that have a history of
addiction.  I'm really careful
when I show this material to
clients because it can be a
triggering topic, a nice
reminder to get ourselves in a
nice, comfortable place for the
next 90 minutes.  And also, by
the way, just to model for your
clients, if you are talking
about these kind of topics be
really aware of how trigger it
can be, including just the
subtleties of it can be
triggering.
I have a polling question.  How
familiar are you with treating
Chemsex clients?  I have a



question, how familiar are you
treating Chemsex clients?  I
would be curious to get your
level of familiarity with this                                        
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topic.
>> JESSIE: I've launched the
poll.  So you should see it pop
up on your screen.  I will give
it five more seconds to get the
votes in, and I will then close
the poll and share the results.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Perfect.
Thank you.
>> JESSIE: The results are up.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: This shows
about a third are not familiar
with the topic.  And other
people, as expected, have some
experience or moderate levels of
experience.  This is a situation
we see across the country in
terms of sometimes lacking the
expertise for this.  That's
really helpful for me.  Thank
you.  Thank you for all of that.
We'll have another polling
question in a moment.
Jessie, am I back in control of
the slides here?
>> JESSIE: Sorry.  I -- yes.
Now you are.  If you ever lose
control, click back on the
slide.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Okay.  Thank
you.  Pardon my clumsiness.
Okay.  So I have sections today.
I want to really talk about what
is Chemsex.  It's a term, it's a
sexy term.  I want to drill into
what we're talking about here.
So Chemsex can involve a bunch
of different drugs, different
people.
We think the Chemsex as often
the domain of gay men and the
term itself was actually coined
by a friend of mine in the U.K.,
David Stewart, who did coin the
term with gay men in mind.



His conceptualization of it was
not just the ritualized use of
drugs and sex but it was all --
it to the stigmatized activities
that they have, the shame they                                        
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might have carried for many
years.  It's a unique experience
of gay men.
I want to point out that this is
not just a phenomenon that
occurs with men who have sex
with men or gay men.  Everyone
-- men, women, gay, straight and
everywhere in between are all
possible users of this fusion of
drugs and sex.  It often
involves methamphetamine.
Sometimes it doesn't.  It can
involve alcohol and other drugs,
sometimes opioids.
So I have some examples here.
It could be a straight man using
cocaine and porn before seeing
an escort.  A gay man using meth
and poppers as part of party and
play.  We'll talk about that
more because it is code in
certain communities.
A straight woman using opioids
and marijuana is part of her sex
addiction.  It can be everyone.
We often see a co-occurring and
what's called a cross-addiction
where people alternate.  That's
rarer or less common, I guess I
should say, but somebody has a
particular kink or fetish that
they are uncomfortable with,
they may use alcohol or some
other depressant drugs to numb
that urge.  It pops through,
they stop the alcohol, opioids
or marijuana and they numb it
and they number out on the
sexual behavior and go back into
that kind of disconnected state
from the urge itself.
It's that kind of alternating
pattern but most of the time we



see them used in a combined way
to get the maximum Dopamine
released that they can.  That's
what we're going to talk about
for the most part today.
I think it's really important                                         
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for those of you us who have
been treating addictions for a
long time, to understand when
these behaviors occur, they are
joined and fused in a way.  They
are connected.  I think very
often because -- because of how
our training occurs, where we
have training to look at
substances -- drugs, alcohol.
But we don't necessarily have
training in cross-addiction.  We
may invest as much energy into
those or even find them.
There was a mentor of mine who
said people find what they are
trained to look for.  Sometimes
I think if we don't have
adequate training in sex or porn
addiction or gambling, it can be
problematic because we may not
see them.
I think -- my approach, at
least, is that we really have to
treat all of these as kind of
symptoms of this larger,
underlying addictive syndrome
unless we get at what's causing
this.  We can treat individual
manifestation, someone's alcohol
use or cocaine use and the
gambling might pop up and I can
treat that.  Until we treat all
of that underneath.  In many
cases, that's trauma or some
kind of adverse childhood
experience.  We're going to put
the plan at great risk for a
relapse.  Because we're not
treating everything.  We're
treating part of the
manifestation of the addiction.
So connection, most common,



methamphetamine, probably the
granddaddy at all.  GHP/GBL.
This is more common in Europe.
If they take this, their body
converts.  GHB I think is the
most lethal of all these here.
If you overdose, you stop                                             
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breathing.  It's very easy to
overdose.  It's a liquid, you
can mix it on the fly.  The
difference between a high, if
you will, and overdose is really
small.
And unlike people with alcohol
where you kind of take them back
and put them to bed if they pass
out, if you do that with
somebody on GHB with the
following results, people will
die.
So GHB overdose requires medical
intention.  And GHB is a cousin
to the date rape drug.
Cocaine, crack cocaine.  I live
in Florida.  Cocaine is still
here.  It's king, again.  It
never really went away.  I think
sometimes people think it's so
yesterday but cocaine is all
around.
Ketamine, one of the club drugs,
K for Ketamine.  It fell out for
a long time.  It has been used
as an anesthetic, a lot of vets
use it for horses and large
mammals because it can knock
them out.  It's been revived
lately, as you may know, as a
really powerful Antidepressant
of last resort.
It's been found when it is
given -- it's been approved to
be given as an infusion it can
for people who are suicidal
start to reverse that in some
patients.  They are still trying
to figure out dosing.  I've
heard of cases where they went
out of depression into mania.



Ecstasy.  That's around a lot.
In Somali, the United States.
The quality of what you are
getting, it's pretty much drunk,
dangerous drunk.  It's something
that people use but it is with
mixed results.  Ecstasy is a
drug being revived for its                                            
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possible therapeutic effect in
treating PTDS.
Amyl nitrate.  These are called
poppers.  They are called
poppers -- they are old drugs
that were used for cardiac
patients.  They came in glass
vials.  You pop the top, you
inhale much like you would the
drug if you are having chest
pains and angina-like effect.
It blows open your blood
vessels.  You get a head rush,
body rush, and it's a high.
A lot of gay men use this along
the way to an orgasm or an
orgasm itself because it is
very -- it's not often that
intense as your head exploding.
It enhances the or game.  It
smooths muscles in the body.  It
makes anal sex more comfortable.
They are not legal.  They are
sold in headshops under the
guise of miscellaneous projects.
Video head cleaner -- I don't
know many people that have a
video tape deck.  But that's
what they are doing.
Mephedrone.  We don't see that
much in the United States.  We
see it much more in the U.K.
It's a strong methamphetamine.
Very similar to it.
Alcohol.  People don't think of
alcohol as a real sex drug that
goes with a Chemsex kind of
structure.
Alcohol is a terrible drug for
sex.  It inhibits erection,
orgasm, but what does it do?  It



disinhibits all of that nervous
energy.  Alcohol is very
commonly used a as drug with
Chemsex as a way to get the
process going, to kind of loosen
somebody up.
And then other synthetics.
There's substances that are
people -- people who are in                                           
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their garages and basements kind
of tinkering with their home
Chemistry sets creating these
drugs that basically have, you
know, names of letters and
number combinations that are
available over the internet.
Pretty dangerous stuff but we're
starting to see this mixed in
with this.
So this is my second and last
polling question.  I was
wondering if you observed a
trend for these kind of
co-occurring drug use and sexual
behavior where you are located.
I'm always interested if this is
more geographically dispersed
or, urban areas, rural areas
most of us have seen drugs and
sex but this isle combination of
drugs and sex on steroids.  It's
a huge, strong combination, as
you will see shortly.
>> JESSIE: I'm going to give
about five more second for
people to get their votes in.
If you have any questions to go
ahead and put that in the
questions box and we'll get to
them towards the end of the
presentation.
I will share the results now.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: So -- yeah, so
not too much of it, about a
third of the group, again, and
then kind of evenly dispersed.
Okay.  I think we're seeing in
certain communities, this is
really taking off, not just the



gay community, the MSM community
but in rural America as well.
We're going to talk about that
and hope to maybe dispel some
stereotypes about what we have
about who is doing this and
what.
So let me talk about what
happens when we have this
sex-drug connection.  We'll talk                                     
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more about the brain effects in
a moment.
But this is the behavioral
stuff.  What do you get?  You
have longer periods of this
preoccupation and in any
addiction cycle, we have this
state of preoccupation center.
If you had chemicals on board --
the highs are much longer with
methamphetamine.  A single dose
will be an eight-hour high.
It's not unusual for people to
go on three, four, five-day drug
and sex runs.  They will talk
about having sex for five days.
That's not the case.  But they
may masturbate.  I've had
clients who would masturbate for
10, 12, 15 hours to the point
where they would hurt
themselves.  A lot of porn use.
A lot of people coming in -- a
lot of partners.  But sometimes
in a fog or a daze.  It's just
kind of this extended kind of
period of people gathering for
sexual interaction and drug use.
People get careless in their
choice of partner.  At those
moments, your thinking is not
straight.
Your inhibitions are nonexistent
and kind of anybody who is
convenient and close can be a
potential sex partner.  People
are not thinking and so --
people are not thinking about
risk behaviors risk-reduction



behaviors and very frequently
people won't use condoms and if
they are on A.I.D.S. medication
and about half of the people --
people who use Chemsex about
half of them will have H.I.V.
almost most of them are on
medication even if they are on a
four or five-day run.  There's
leeway.
Increased sexual desire, anal                                        
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intercourse.
For a long time when most of
this study was on gay men, the
assumption was this was
disinhibiting gay men and they
would have more anal intercourse
because that's what they wanted
to do.
Now we're getting more research
on Chemsex in heterosexual
communities.  I think it has
more to do perhaps with the
sensation after the drug, the
impact on the body around the --
often the drug itself and how
that, how people experience
intercourse.  We don't have
enough research on that yet.
Increased sexual desire, our
arousal templates kind of
explode with this Dopamine,
wanting more and we'll see how
we teach the brain to want more
and more in a few minutes.
Tolerance, you know, with any
addiction, our body has this
ability to adapt.  We see people
needing more stimulation,
intensity, needing more drug,
needing different kinds of
porns.
So there is an escalation and
the behaviors tend to quickly
move from kind of what would
be -- I -- there's no such thing
at normal, but vanilla sexual
behaviors into things that are
more taboo, kinky, rougher, more



extreme, more high risk just to
get that Dopamine kick.  And
that escalation is the fewer
product of tolerance.
And then this the high relapse
Lisk because of the fusion that
occurs with other drugs and sex
itself.  That's one of the
unique features of Chemsex and
I'm so glad so many people are
here today.  I have some say,
let's just give get you clean                                        
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and sober and the sex will take
care of it self and it doesn't.
So if we don't treat the whole
addictive syndrome, we're going
to miss the boat for our
clients.
I think that's one of the
reasons along with the
physiological impacts of meth on
the brain, those are the reasons
we have so much impact.  We will
talk about that.
Just to step back, what kind of
problem is it?  Some noticed it
was a probably in the area.
Some didn't.  Quite a few
didn't.
This is from New York City.  The
deaths from meth overdoses
increased by 160% in one year.
I often get the question, I
didn't think you could overdose
from meth, how is that possible?
Yeah, you can.  Meth is
extremely toxic.
It's basically the equivalent of
putting your foot to the floor
on your gas pedal and keeping it
there.  Meth throws your body
into this fight or flight mode,
and you are in that mode for
hours, sometimes days and the
stress that puts on your heart,
lungs, body.  Cortisol and
methamphetamine and adrenaline
and all of this stuff coursing
for hours and hours for days.



We see a lot of cardiac damage,
hypertension problems, a lot of
lung impairment.  There's a
problem.
The other thing that's important
about this slide, this second
bullet point, if I ask you who
do you think when you picture a
Chemsex user, what do you see?
Most people see, okay, a man, a
gay man, a white, gay man.  And
that -- certainly there's a lot
of white gay guys that use meth.                                     
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But the bulk of Chemsex users in
this country are people of
color, men who have sex with men
of color.  So the black guys,
Latinx guys, these are people
who are using meth and in those
community, it's even more
stigmatized and shameful as some
of the others.
It's a secretive behavior that's
very worrisome to me.  It is
taking off.
If we look at HIV, the one
population that -- where HIV is
still off the charts, on fire,
you know, uncontrolled is with
MSM of color.
And unfortunately, they've
merged and it is causing a lot
of problems out there.  Also
transgender individuals,
especially transwomen who did
sex work, a high correlation of
drug use.
This -- to get to the general
community.  You know, the opioid
epidemic has been disastrous.
It's been a catastrophe, really.
But if we take a step back, I
think that the opioid epidemic
has absorbed all of the oxygen
in the world because we have
this worse epidemic that nobody
is talking about, especially in
the western part of the United
States.  Big meth seizures and



now we see it combined with
other opioids and Fentanyl.
Meth is a huge problem in most
of the country, more so than
opioids.
About 50% and it is growing,
those deaths also used Fentanyl.
Not just an American problem.
In the U.K., it's a huge
problem.  Antidote is the
service over there.  60% clients
injected drugs in last year.
That was double the number in
2010.  And nine years ago, fewer                                     
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than 1% were injecting drugs.
Same thing in Sydney.  We see
somebody called Yabba.  It's not
a sexual thing.
It's given for factory for
workers for these tedious jobs
of 18-hour days to keep them
AWAC and you will hear people
getting psychotic as they do
when they overdose on the
methamphetamine and going
through the markets with
machetes.
In the Philippines, government
is sponsoring vigilante gangs
that are executing drug users,
meth users.  And it is a huge
problem in the world.
This slide shows the kind of
trend -- these are combined
overdose use with
methamphetamine that combines
opioids.  This is something that
we didn't used to see before.  I
think we -- we see it after
Covid and the Pandemic where
people's drug supplies were
disrupted.
They kind of got anything they
could from anybody.  And they
started to get any drug they
could if they couldn't get their
drug of choice.  We're starting
to see -- all of these data it
before the Pandemic.  It only



got worse.
Just to focus on two populations
that are the center points for
Chemsex.  One is the MSM
community.  If you don't know
that term, it stems from the HIV
era of the '90s, basically
when we started to do a lot of
research and they would target
gay men.  There were a bunch of
men who were having sex with men
who did not identify as gay.
Then the decision was made let's
look at the behavior instead of
whatever people call themselves.                                     
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That's what we're still doing.
It's a much better way to
capture data.  We see a lot of
Chemsex in the MSM community,
almost always involves
amphetamines.  This term, PNP,
party and play, that's kind of
the shorthand, I'm looking for
drugs and sex.  That says you
are looking for drugs and sex on
our profile.  Sometimes you see
no PNP but more often than not,
people are asking for both.
The law enforcement community
has not been oblivious to this,
so they are watching these as
well.
So people got more subtle.  I
have some -- you see the red
balloon, cloud.  There's "get to
the point" with a capital T.
All of these things are short
for looking for drugs.  Bareback
is a site.  There have been a
couple of things that propelled
this current epidemic to tragic
proportions.
One of them is the mobile phone
and the other thing is apps,
things like grinder scruff
that's made it so easy to get
hooked up with drugs or sex.
I want to talk about rural
America.  We see a big epidemic



in Arkansas, Ohio, Northern
Kentucky, where there is a lot
of economic decline.  Meth is a
pain reliever.  It's an
Antidepressant.  Bad stuff
happens if you take it.  But
it's a great way to numb
yourself or disassociate
yourself from all of that
emotional pain, and I see a lot
of people using it for stigma,
being kicked out from their
families.  It numbs that.
Body dysmorphia.  If you live in
a community where your children
are going to have a lower                                            
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standard of living than you do
and there's no jobs and people
are really gravitating to this
drug in order to numb
themselves.  I just want to
point that.
You see the pictures here of the
guys in Hazmat suits.  If you
have a methamphetamine site,
it's highly toxic for everybody.
What are some of the risk
factors that we see for Chemsex
in general?  I think is for
addiction in general.  I think
trauma, adverse childhood
experiences really underlie what
we see.  It puts people at great
risk and trauma.  We learn how
to disconnect and
compartmentalize -- I'm a gay
man.  I remember growing up -- I
knew from an early age that I
was gay but I kept that over
there which set me up to be an
addict.  I'm in recovery now.  I
think that ability to
compartmentalize set me up for
an addict.  That's exactly what
happens with trauma.  We learn
to disconnect from many parts of
ourselves.  So we see
disconnecting from shame,
stigma, fear, "less than" and "I



feel like damaged goods."
That specific phrase I've
probably heard 20 years
consistently from gay men who
are addicts and living with HIV
and think they have two strikes
against them.  Who would want
them?  They are damaged goods
and this is the core belief that
they have that drives them to
seek that painkiller that
Chemsex provides.
I have a slide about the
intensity addictions.  They all
provide still lakes very similar
to the fight or flight mechanism
that we see.  But these are                                          
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people that have -- there are
typically sensation seekers that
have a low tolerance for boredom
or for being still or for quiet
name.
They need to be engaged and
active all of the time.  I think
those people -- that's kind of a
core personality that gravitates
to this.  Not exclusively but
the bulk are action people.
And low stimulation, low mood,
boredom, I think this is -- I've
come to believe in addiction,
the opposite of sobriety is
disconnection.  People are
lonely, people are disconnected.
People are feeling uniquely like
losers, like damaged goods.  And
I think that ability to kind
of -- this is one of the
brilliant aspects of recovery,
we can find a group where we
belong and feel connected.
What I find is that people who
don't have an outlet for sex, a
lot of gay guys who may be stuck
in this routine who don't have
the gym body that they think
they need to have and all of
that stuff.  Chemsex really kind
of puts it all aside.



They can be happy and feel hot
and be sexually active and feel
great about themselves
temporarily.  They just set all
of their problems aside.
That's a seductive thing for
certain people.  One of the
things they are looking for is
the ability to connect to break
out of their shell and
loneliness.
This is one of the big
discussions -- discussions I
have with my clients when they
are talking about this need for
connection.  When I'm meth, I'm
connected to the people I'm
having sex with.  You are                                            
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connected, an air-quote, I'm --
I'm a sex therapist.  It's not
the criteria that I define as
having connection with empathy
and energetic connection with
the person you are with.
And for some guys, a few guys
that are carrying a lot of
internalized homophobia, the
release they feel to be from
that, they can kind of celebrate
being gay or maybe they have a
fetish or a taste that they have
to explore and it gives them
permission to do all of that in
a way that's not particularly
healthy.
The other thing that I think is
important is the layers of
stigma, underlie addiction.
Most of these folks are going to
have -- they may be from a
racial or ethnic minority.  A
sexual minority.  They may have
a mental health diagnosis,
bipolar, schizophrenia.  They
may have a preexisting
addiction, some kind of
substance abuse disorder.
For many years, most of the guys
were on HIV-related disability



of that era and suddenly they
were -- they were going to live.
They survived the meds worked.
They were 50.  They had thrown
away their career, they were
stuck on disability with an
income limitation and
interestingly and -- from 1995
when the inhibiters came out,
that was the class of HIV drugs
that changed the mortality
rates.
People started to live again.
They moved to places like
Palm Springs, Fort Lauderdale,
Key West to die.
In the same year is when Viagra
was released and so it was just
this whole different spin                                            
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suddenly moving out of this kind
of tragedy into really another
tragedy.
A friend of mine describes --
another therapist talks about
the tragedies of so many gay men
surviving HIV only to succumb to
methamphetamine.
Oftentimes, there's sex work
involved, history of rejection
from the church, their family,
partners, from their jobs, a lot
of discrimination, social
isolation, financial
difficulties, violence, suicide,
a lot of intracommunity stigma.
The LGBTQ community is not
necessarily a friendly place for
a lot of people.
It's kind of polarized and
layered, if you will with kind
of classes of people, depending
on bodies and incomes and carses
that you drive.  It will be very
alienated for a lot of people.
I think everyone is familiar
with ACES.  This is another way,
I think, of really looking at
some of the experience in early
life and family of origin that



really lays the groundwork for
addiction.  This is adverse
childhood experiences.
You probably remember this was
started by Kaiser Permanente in
California I think in the
'90s, where they started to
track when these things occurred
to children in their healthcare
system in the record, and these
same people were enrolled in
Kaiser Permanente for years and
years.
They grew up and they can go
back in the medical records and
say what happened when these
people had these things as
children?  What happened when
they became adults?  And there's
something like 30,000 people                                         
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enrolled.  A huge amount of
data.
They were looking at different
kinds of abuse, physical,
sexual, different kinds of
household challenges, domestic
violence and we know that
witnessing violence is equally
traumatic to experiencing the
violence yourself being the
target yourself.  Maybe there
was addiction in the home.
Mental health, parents
separation, incarcerated parent,
sibling with a chronic illness,
something to set that family
dynamic off from regular.
And also neglect.  This is a
latter-day realization that
we're having that neglect, this
lack of parental attunement
really affects the
neurobiological development of
children if we're not told we're
loved, if we're not hugged.  If
we're not reassured with some
consistency, then we start to
make core beliefs.  I'm safe,
I'm protected on my own.  I'm



unworthy.  All of these things
that lay the seed for later
behavior.
We can see the triangle up from
the bottom.  These disrupt
neurocognitive development which
results in other kinds of
impairments, which results in
high-risk behaviors and you get
the picture, starting to see
people that we see at the top.
Pyramid there.
There's all kinds of data.  But
if we look at one out of eight
of us in the United States, one
out of eight have four or more
ACES.  That's a significant
number.
These are the significant things
that happen to people, four or
more.  Three times the amount of                                     
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lung disease, smoking, 14 times
suicide attempts, early sexual
onset, liver disease, early
death, short lifespan.  Really
significant things.
This chart over here on the
right is an example of if we
could prevent some of these
ACES, what changes could that
make in our healthcare
landscape.  44% of depression
might go away if we could
prevent some of these ACES from
happening.
Obstructive pulmonary disease,
asthma, kidney stroke, health
behavior, smoking by a third.
Heavy drinking by a quarter.
Other kinds of challenges you
can see how this spins out.
Just a tremendous impact and we
haven't been preventing this
stuff and so our job as
counselors and therapists is to
really be alert to this and how
this intersects with the
addictive behaviors that we're
seeing.  I think if we don't



recognize some of these things
we're doing a disservice to our
client.
These people grow up, they grow
up to alcohol and marijuana
exposure and then other kinds of
drugs.  And so a lot of people
ask, well, with Chemsex, you
know, when does somebody start
using meth or G?  What started
the sequence of initiation?
This was the study that was done
at NYU and they just surveyed a
whole bunch of people that were
active Chemsex user or diagnosed
as methamphetamine disorder.
What was your sequence?  And
they laid it all out.  Reading a
table like that is extremely
difficult for me.  But it is
summarized on the right.  But in
order after alcohol, marijuana,                                      
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cocaine enters the scene and
then ecstasy.  I would say a lot
of prescription amphetamines.
That was not included in the
study.
There's a lot of abuse of
prescription amphetamines and I
would love to see when gaming
enters the scene because gaming
is one of the huge precursors to
Chemsex.
So by the time they encounter
methamphetamine, they are
usually in their late 20s.
That trend is getting younger.
But it is still not
significantly younger yet.
Unfortunately, it may happen.
More and more people are
injecting right off the bat.
Before it used to be when
someone would first try meth,
they would snort it or smoke it
and then moved to injection.
They had -- more recently, a lot
of clients their first exposure
was having someone inject them



meth.  Part of it was the risk,
the thrill of it.  Bad thrill.
So a lot of substance abuse
research, as you probably know,
is with people who already have
a diagnosis.  Another great NYU
study.
We're studying all of these guys
who are diagnosed with
methamphetamine-use disorder.
What about people who don't
think of themselves as addicts
or any problem who are living
their lives and are even
concerned about their health and
their bodies?  And they are like
really engaged?  This was a
study of gay men users of an
equinox gym in New York City.
These gyms are very expensive.
These guys had disposable
income, had choices about what
to do.                                                               
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Look at the four most popular
drugs they are using.  The five
inhibiters, PD-59.  And then
cocaine and meth.  We're really
seeing the same high-profile of
the high-risk drugs.  These are
guys using Chemsex, using on the
weekends.  Circuit parties.
I've had a lot of people who
want to be functional users, a
lot of guys who are, you know,
maybe Wall Street people and
kind of high-finance with
narcissist tendencies go along
with this.
I have never known anybody who
can sustain it.  These are
really powerful drugs and very
difficult to control.
So underlying core beliefs.  I'm
a big believer about that.  So
many of these clients with
Chemsex have a lot of traumas,
as I mention, a lot of disrupted
development.  These are some
that I think are really typical



for core beliefs of the Chemsex
user.  I feel like damaged
goods.  These with sex and porn
addictions.  I'm a bad an
unworthy person.  No one would
love me.  My needs will never be
met if I have to depend on
others.  I will take care of it
myself and this kind of inherent
disconnect -- along with that
goes loneliness for attachment.
It's just kind of what I call
anxious avoidance attachment
style.
And this thing that everything
gets sexualized and needs, what
does this have to do with -- I
mentioned before, history,
trauma, violence.  There's a lot
of emotional pain here.  A lot
of things to unpack in the
recovery.  These drugs are kind
numbing people from this pain
they are carrying.  That's                                           
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another with relapse risk.  If
we don't at the right time
address some of this pain
through trauma work as part of
the integrated care, I think
we're setting people up to have
a problem.
What's going on with these
methamphetamines?  It's all
about Dopamine and reward.  This
is a part of our brain in here.
It's designed to keep us
surviving as a species.  Like
sharing, pair bonding, eating
good food, listening to good
music and having sex.
All of these things help us as a
society.  This kept us around
for thousands of years.
Suddenly, drugs come along and
hijack the system and the brain,
you know -- sometimes they talk
about this is a learning
disorder because -- which is a
misnomer, I think, but some of



the literature talks about that
where the brain is doing what it
is supposed to do.
It's learning how to get us to
this great place of Dopamine
faster, more often.  It creates
this highways to get us there
fast.  This system is totally
hijack by this.
What does Dopamine do?  It
creates this network of cues and
triggers that entangle
everything and draw things
together.  If we could things at
the same time like sex and
drugs, it's going to fuse those
into a single set of behaviors
and triggers the fusion.  It
creates tolerance and it fuses
behaviors.  If I consistently
look at porn and have sex and
get high, all of that will get
wrapped up in one set of
behaviors in my brain with one
set of triggers and cues.                                            
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So the Dopamine spike is
important to talk about.  If --
think about our first time that
we had a drug or our first
orgasm, we've never had that
before.  That would be line A.
And then we get this big
Dopamine reward.  Let's do that
again and memories are
established to figure out how to
do that with triggers and
cravings and cues.
But almost immediately our brain
learns that we can start to get
that Dopamine just lie thinking
about it.  If I'm thinking about
that next drink, if I just had a
great re-- response to alcohol,
right away I'm learning this.
This is the danger of those
autopsies on the phone like
growler or scruffed.  People may
not have used it.  They might
not have left their home.  But



they are starting to get a
dopamine drip by thinking about
it, by saving it and rolling it
around in their mind.
The longer they do that, the
more inevitable the relapse will
be because that's powerful
stuff.
One of the things we talk about
is getting out of that.  Not
getting engaged of that.  That's
the lesson here.
Line C, as we're thinking about
something we get the dopamine
kick.  And.
D we've trained our train to be
up and down.
This is all about tolerance, of
course.  As we get -- they say
dopamine has a short self-life,
meaning the same things that
gave me a high with dopamine
today won't be so exciting
tomorrow.  The classic example l
is pornography.  We see people
very quickly developing                                              
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tolerance and escalate.  This is
where we find people with
Chemsex escalating into things
that are kinky, taboo, rougher,
riskier, anything to get that
dopamine.  Because of tolerance
we're not getting the level of
kick we need.  This is when
people start to add drugs to get
something.
When they start moving to
snorting to injecting, anything
to get the boost because
tolerance develops very quickly.
And we're not using to get that
same high.  Really just to feel
normal or not bad.  That happens
very, very quickly with Chemsex.
So this drawing of two neurons.
As you know, our brains are not
hard-wired.  They are wired
chemically.  On the bottom
there's the dopamine.  There's a



mood elevation.
The dopamine is reabsorbed and
then after a couple of minutes
the high is over.  Same thing
with methamphetamine.  Cocaine
is a natural molecule from the
Cocoa plant.  Meth is made
from -- it's the chemical
compound of Sudafed, a lot of
it, plus a bunch of stuff from
home depot, battery acid and
Ether and all kinds of nasty
stuff.  It's cooked, frozen and
baked and you end up with this
synthetic crystal.
This plops in for eight, nine,
ten hours.  Meth unlike cocaine
is like a -- it will drain all
of the dopamine from the brain
like a sponge.  It floods all of
the dopamine out and it is
discharged.  So very quickly and
these three or four-day meth or
Chemsex runs.  People are
running out of dopamine.  When
we run out of dopamine, we get
very, very depressed.  There's a                                     
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slang word.  If you start to
control your Chemsex things on
Thursday, you may party hard on
Saturday and Sunday.  And Monday
you feel like crap.  Tuesdays
are called suicidal.
Meme sits on these receptors.
With chronic meth use, people
are creating this functional
brain injury where their
dopamine can't be circulated
properly.
There's good news and bad news
about this.  The good news is
that it does regenerate
miraculously, so the brain will
be able to distribute.
And what happens when we don't
have adequate dopamine?  A
couple of things, we get
depressed, we get hopeless, we
get impulsive and so a lot of



the factors that we see specific
to methamphetamine relapse and
the high rate of meth relapse.
People are depressed, hopeless.
A lot of this is not because
they are bad people or not
working their program.  A lot of
it is just their brain.
This is a distinction I like to
make.  It's helpful for clients
to know this.  It helps to avoid
shame and stigma.
So, a lot of this is the
physiology of the recovery.  I
always like to point that out.
This is a chart that shows the
relative dopamine release.  If
we look at it as one unit, if we
have food, whatever your comfort
food is, I don't know, pasta,
ice cream or baked bread.  Maybe
an extra dopamine boost and the
most boost we can get from any
activity is an orgasm.  Anything
about that is kind of a
hijacking of the system.
Nicotine is actually more
dopamine release than an orgasm                                      
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like 2.2.  You can see cocaine
at 3.  But then methamphetamine
is this huge, huge dopamine dump
that drops all of this out for
people.
This, I mentioned the extended
period for dopamine.  In the
middle is a meth user one month
clean.  That's a big deal.
That's not an easy abstinence.
That's like white knuckle, 30
days.  But still not feeling
much better.  And then after two
years or so, we do start to see
it reappearing.
So there's two different systems
here of this dopamine system.
There's excitatory and there's
things that we all consummatory.
This is the limbic system of
different kinds of reactions.



Chemsex users are almost always
on the arousal side along with
other amphetamine users, porn,
sex addict, gamblers.  These are
all for the purpose of exciting,
arousing, creating this excited
state.  It's very similar to the
fight or flight response.
If we do this right to the point
of ridiculousness, we drop into
mania and psychosis.  How do we
get there?  Cocaine, the Ritalin
and so on.  And then we can do
it with behaviors, gambling,
sex, sex and power.  You see sex
is on both sides here.  This
involved power, control,
high-risk, sometimes
exploitation.  All of that kind
of flavor of sexual activity.
Pornography.
People have this local tolerance
for boredom and being still and
lonely and all of that.  So
people shake stuff up and
there's -- very often people
will have stuff in recovery,
things are going well and they
will kind of unnecessarily                                           
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create a problem.
Shoplifting as opposed to
shopping.  Binge shopping is
different.  This is shoplifting.
This is about the risk, will I
get caught?  The thrill?  The
heart racing.  That's why you
see so many people get caught
and they have a thousand dollars
their wallet.
And you may have a client with
primary addiction, but it's so
much easier to transfer to
another behavior in the same
category.  Be cautious about all
of that.
On the other side, whole
different chemical profile.
These are the fight or flight on
the right.  These are the



freeze.  These are going numb.
How do we get there?  Not
dopamine, not adrenaline.
Different kinds of endorphins,
different GABA.
These are a lot of inhibitors, a
lot of go messages, go, go, go.
These are kind of like putting
on the brakes, slowing down,
kind of quieting us.
If we fall off the end, we drop
into depression, this inability
to experience pleasure.  If I
have trained my brain to enjoy
this stuff as the baseline for
getting a rouse, if I get into
recovery, none of that is
happening.
Suddenly, even my partner, who I
love very much, he's not doing
it for me.  My favorite food.
My dog.  Nothing is doing it for
me.  That adjusts.  So there's
that anhedonia.
So food, alcohol, sedatives, all
of the downer drugs.
Sex.  This is not the intensity
side.  Relationship security.
Sometimes this gets carried off
into romance addiction.  Binge                                       
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watching, binge TV watching.
It's a total different high.  I
get a lot of Chemsex addicts
that get their intensity.  They
are off the edge, kind of tweaky
after five, six days and they
need somebody to calm them down.
They may move to the other side
and take Benadryl, alcohol,
anything to take the edge of.
You do see people
self-medicating back and forth.
My point with this slide is to
show that meth is kind of this
core molecule for all of these
other drugs.  If we tinker with
one element, we have entirely
different drugs including
Ecstasy.  We have Molly on the



left and Molly on the right.
And bath salts.
Another reason why this epidemic
has lasted for almost 20 years,
has not gone away, is how it is
manufactured.
For many years, there were the
mom and pop meth labs.  These
were basically homemade meth
where you would get thousands of
tablets of Sudafed, and buy
stuff from home depot, go
through the process.  And this
is a very dangerous -- very
dangerous.  It gives off toxics
gas.
All of this started and the feds
passed the Combat
Methamphetamine Act.  Great
idea.  They limited the amount
of Sudafed someone could buy
which almost instantly put the
crookers out of business because
they couldn't get their material
or the Sudafed.  So the demand
didn't go down.  So in step the
Mexican cartels, and that's
liquid meth in barrels, and they
set up these on the border
between Mexico and the states,
and they refined the production                                      
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methods for meth and they turn
out this high like
pharmaceutical rate, very cheap
meth that's now flooding our
country.  This is another
photograph showing locations of
some of the factors.  Often is
liquid meth, crystallized,
distributed by Fed-Ex.
This is what happened -- the
brown line is purity, the --
sorry -- brown line is purity.
The blue line is price.
You can see when the effect of
that law first went in.
Suddenly, the price went up
because you couldn't get it and
then the cartels have caught on



and gradually the price started
to drop.  Purity started to rise
and we started getting to big
problems that we still are in
today.
In terms of how you can do it,
smoke, swallow, hot rail, a
glass tube.  Anally is injected
in the rectum.
I already mentioned some of
these dangerous effects.
Putting the gas pedal to the
floor of your car.  Your heart
rate goes, you are basically in
fight or flight.  This can cause
a lot of bad physiological
problems and in the short-term
psychologically, all of those
things that people are looking
for, it increases confidence, it
gives you high alert.  It
increases your mood.  It
increases your sex drive.  You
can talk more.  You have more
information.  You are not bored.
You are not lonely.  All of that
stuff that -- suddenly that's
the doorway into what they think
is fun.
Chronically, what happens over
time, there's lot of psychosis
that happens with                                                    
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methamphetamine.  A lot of
confusion, concentration issues
but most of all of paranoia.  A
lot of persistent paranoia that
you will see that really is
troublesome.
I've had clients coming into the
office looking at the air
conditioning vents for cameras
and microphones and stuff.  That
really unpleasant picture is an
illustrative example of the
psychotic feature that you have
bugs under your screen.
One of the things about meth
that we see is that this
impaired facial recognition.



People -- and we don't
understand this.  Implications
for empathy.  People have their
empathy disrupted and they
showed these faces at NYU.
They would see a happy face and
would assume it was somehow
hostile.  That guy is grinning
at me but he's really out to get
me.
GHB is very similar to the date
rape drug.  There's this
epidemic of sexual assault on
GHB right now.  We see a lot of
gay men who are being assaulted
with this in bathhouses.
Sometimes they are
live-streamed.  It's horrible.
The only data is from Cambridge
University, and they find a
signature number of people who
have been assaulted.  When you
see the slides, you will see the
figures there.
I mentioned that drugs and sex
fuse, when you have these high
uses and that's due directly
from dopamine.  When we teach
our dog a new trick, it's
dopamine, okay.  I'm going to
sit and get a treat.  Dopamine
glues those things together.  It
does the same thing with sex and                                     
33
drugs.  And the arousal
templates, piece maps in our
head of who we find sexually
appealing.
We're constantly adding stuff.
We're constantly incorporating
integrating, importing, things
into our arousal template.
The problem with Chemsex and
these very skewed kind of sexual
fantasies, these get really
distorted.
I've had many clients under the
influence of meth had these what
they considered sick and
perverse and sexual fantasies



that they didn't want in their
heads anymore.  Part of that is
the trauma from the drug use.
And the arousal templates are in
there and you can do work around
that if it's really unpleasant.
We can help our clients with
other ways.
A lot of this has to do with the
escalation we spoke of before,
where people need more rough,
taboo, risk involved to get at
the same level of excitement.
That really does a number of
skewing our sexual taste that
results in these things.
Quick mention of HIV.  50% of
people who do Chemsex are living
with HIV.  Unfortunately,
there's a class of HIV that has
a drug interact with
methamphetamine.  They both are
affected by the same CYP2D6.
And Tybost, if that's on board
in the HIV regimen, it will slow
down the metabolism of
methamphetamine and that is
gonna introduce potentially a
toxic level of meth that the
person might not expect to have
because it is not being digested
properly.
So real quickly here, for
recovery, some of the things we                                      
34
talk about, you know, what do we
find in the literature that's
most important.  This ability to
have sustained connection.  We
need connection.  We need
groups.  We need people that
accept us.  We need people that
know when we're there and know
our name.  We need people who
know when we are not there.
The sense of belonging.  So many
of the high-risk factors for
Chemsex are this inability to be
connected or feel like I belong
in any community.  So to



establish that is tremendously
important.
And retention.  This is the
interesting thing.  We did
analysis of what helps people
succeed?  Like the 12-step
program, keep coming back.  They
get it.  There's data of if you
can stay sober a year, your
relapse rate drops
significantly.  I'm a 12-step
person myself.  I recommend it.
All great.  You just need to
find what works for you and your
client, and I think we have to
have the long-term view.  I also
believe in therapy groups that
are run because of the trauma
involved here and I would also
say trauma, as I said, is really
important part of this work but
really be careful.
All of these addictive behaviors
are really functioning to help
the addict cope or not cope with
feelings and emotions,
compartmentalized, buried.
If we take away the coping
mechanism and we dive into
trauma work too soon before they
have a chance to have new ways
to get in touch with their body.
Unless that's in place, we have
a real risk of overloading the
client with too much that they                                       
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can't really process or handle.
I've had other clients come to
me from other therapists who
started the trauma work way too
soon.
If we pull back the curtain what
we're doing, we're looking at
decreased verbal memory.  That
means our ability for abstract
thinking gets clouding.  Our
ability to read, put together
sentences, predict bad outcomes.
Get out of a concrete world is
really truck.  So reading



assignments not a good idea.
Even things like cognitive
behavioral therapy.  That can be
troublesome.  At the same time,
the verbal memory is low, and we
have the heightened visual
acuity.  People have trained
their brains through porn and
Chemsex also and especially with
men who are highly visual
anyway.
The reason I had that picture of
the water in the beginning of
this presentation, just to kind
of cue people, okay, calm down.
I would never show people
pictures of injecting,
paraphernalia.  And that's why I
recommend not pornography.  Porn
is triggering and connected to
their drug use.  Those kind of
things to be aware of.
The prolonged cognitive
impairment.  Chemsex does a
number on the brain.
Prolonged impulsivity, kind of
being offline a little bit.  No
adult in the room.  Remember the
arousal intensity sides, go, go,
go.  Do it.  Do it.  Do it.  And
there's nobody saying whoa,
stop.  This is not a good idea.
There's no such person and so
people are really vulnerable to
triggers and trainings.
What do we do?  I think -- I run                                     
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a treatment program that's kind
of a two-week kind of a beginner
residential program that's all
about -- doing resourcing.  We
don't do trauma work at that
point.  Doing really good
assessments.
Seeing what the issues are and
getting people safe stabilized
away from the stimulation and
then I think they are best able
to step down into PHP or IOP and
the link is at the end of this



presentation if you want to read
more about that program.  It's
one of the only ones in the
world that does that.
We treat men.  We treat adult
men.  We treat, porn, sex,
Chemsex.  It's marvelous
results.
I'm an old-school addiction guy.
Back in the day, we used to
think if somebody was in denial
or somebody wasn't getting it
and they were just in denial, we
need to confront, confront.
Most times with Chemsex they are
not so much in denial as they
are confused.
So I think the confrontational
approaches are not particularly
helpful.  I  think working with
them.  Motivational
interviewing, that kind of
flavor of stuff is much more
productive for these clients,
especially given the fact
there's a lot of stigma,
rejection a lot of throwing away
of these clients overall.
Sometimes they use the brain's
reward system.  That's been
shown to be productive with meth
users.  You get a Target card.
Most treatments centers don't do
that.  Can't do that, but that's
been shown to be useful in the
research.
If somebody comes in to see you,                                     
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they need a physical workdown.
You often get a psychiatric
workup, maybe you have the
persistent paranoia and the
depressed mood, and that first
mode is really crisis
stabilization and then a
thorough assessment and guiding
them all the way through.  These
are clients that are not quick.
These are clients who have been
severely impacted by their



families of origin, by other
treatment providers, and they
need a lot of support.
Be self-aware.  I'm a sex
therapist with a lot of
training.  When you are dealing
with Chemsex, it deals with
issues of sex.  If you haven't
had sensitive issues, I would
recommend some training on that.
It's really helpful to avoid
microaggressions or making a
mistake or the -- clients come
to me and say -- when they
talked about some of their prior
acts, you did what?  With a
shock and horror on their voice.
We need to be careful about
that.
Doug Braun-Harvey talks about we
have to have our clients
understand that they can have
recovery and a great sex life.
Because the belief is, okay.
I'm giving up this stuff.
I have to but I'm doomed to a
life of, you know, vanilla,
boring or no sex at all.  That's
not the truth.
This is all in your handout.  I
wanted to mention the document I
did -- "Crystal City."  It's a
little triggering.  And "Lust,
men and Meth -- a Gay Man's
Guide to Sex and Recovery." And
I have another book coming out
and I have a Podcast, "Sex, Love
and Addiction."  The links are                                       
38
at the top there.  They are not
quite right still.
[LAUGHTER]
>> This is my contact
information.  Thank you very
much.  That was a lot of
material.  Appreciate you
sticking with me.  We do have
some time for some questions, I
think.  Thank you.
>> JESSIE: All right.  Thank



you.  We have a lot of
questions.  I'm going to jump
right into it.  Good questions,
guys.  The first is from Sharon.
Are poppers similar to locker
room rush?
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Yes.  Rush is
a brand name for poppers.  Yes.
There's many different names.
they go by different brand
names.  There is one that is
slightly different.  It's called
maximum impact, brand name.
It's not a whole different drug.
Very dangerous.  It's also sold
in stores.  Yes.
[ audio difficulties ]
>> DAVID FAWCETT: In Eastern
Europe, that's been the source
of almost all of the meth in
Europe.  Right now the Mexican
drug cartels are in this war to
take over the market.  There's
this behind-the-scenes going on.
But I think as we see
distribution chains change,
we'll see different drugs pop up
in different places.
>> JESSIE: Next from Salina.
What is the commonly-used drugs
regarding Chemsex among
teenagers?
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Great
question.  I think teenagers are
sexually explorative, anyway.  I
think a lot of people looking at
alcohol want Ecstasy and then
cocaine.  I don't see a lot of
the really stronger                                                  
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amphetamines.
I will say as I'm working with a
lot of younger guys, I'm seeing
amphetamines that are ground
down and snorted.  I have a
feeling it is prescribed that
are being crushed up.
>> JESSIE: Okay.  Let's see.
From Cindy.
Gaming is a precursor for people



of what age?
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Right.  So
gaming is another thing that
we're kind of realizing.  It's a
great way to escape.  It's a
great way to disassociate and it
engages the body's reward
system.  Just like gambling in
Vegas, gaming for adolescents I
think is a gateway drug more
than marijuana is, frankly.
Really dangerous barrier.
Interestingly, during a recent
time, one big gaming platform
went down, the servers at porn
hub, which is the world's
largest pornography, they popped
up.  So people go between porn
and gaming.  And when the
platform came back up, they went
back.  It's very easy to move
from one kind of fantasy to
another.
>> JESSIE: I work with a client
who is in recovery from meth and
HGB.  Is this a particular --
asking about the combination.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: People like
the HGB because it takes the
edge off meth.  It's really
pulling someone in two different
directions.  The real danger of
those drugs, I think overdosing,
when it comes to long-term
recovery, G kind of exits the
system.  The longer-term impacts
are definitely from
methamphetamine because of that
reward circuitry business.  But
I think those are both                                               
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high-powered combinations that
lay the seeds of high-powered
triggers that pop up down the
road.  People have months of
recovery, they get triggered.
It all comes alive really
easily.  That's kind of the evil
side of these things.  Once --
they are like little landmines



that get laid out and they can
be there a long time and come
alive very easily.
>> JESSIE: I'm going to squeeze
in one more.  How do you help
people stay motivated when in
recovery from meth?  My client
is a year sober and says she
feels nothing.  She wants to
give up at times because she
felt something using
methamphetamine.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Yeah.  It's a
classic problem.  I think this
is where you start to look at
the trauma, patterns of
disassociation.
The other thing that I found
that can slow the recovery, if
people are not using the drug,
investing the drug, but if they
are fantasizing about it, if
they are looking at porn -- they
are not using the drug but they
will look at the porn and --
unfortunately, you are bringing
your recovery to a stop because
the rain just keeps that alive.
You are not moving forward.
When people go a year without
any kind of return, I always
ask, what are you doing?  Are
you touching these?  Are you
thinking about it?  That might
be something to try with that
person.
>> JESSIE: We're out of time for
questions.  Thank you so much,
Dr. Fawcett.  We'll -- for any
questions we didn't get to,
everyone out there, we're going                                      
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to E-mail these to Dr. Fawcett
and give him an opportunity to
respond, and as we do with all
of our Webinars, we'll post
those on the web page where you
registered for this event.
Again, the slide you see here,
this is the web page where you



registered.
We'll have the answers to the
Q&A posted there, and then you
still have access to take the
quiz there.  Make sure you use
the instructions.
If you do need the certificate
to say "live" on it, make sure
you complete the CE quiz in the
next 24 hours.
Here's the schedule.  Please
tune in, as there's interesting
topics with great presenters.
On July 30th, we have the last
in our specialty series on
wellness and that's wellness and
recovery.  July 14th is the
next free Webinar series.  Take
a look at what is upcoming and
hopefully we'll see you all
there.
Registration is now open for
this year's virtual NAADAC
annual conference which will be
held from October 28th through
30th of this year.  We have an
incredible early-bird special
rate.
Please make sure to take
advantage of it and register now
to save up to $151.  The
early-bird session ends on
September 15th.  You can learn
more here at the web page on the
website on the screen.
On June 18th we kicked off our
advancing awareness and LGBTQ
series.  If you missed it, I
recommend that you take it on
demand.  It was such a wonderful
presentation followed by a
really lively panel discussion.                                      
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A lot of information there.
Check it out if you can.
The next in this four-part
series will happen on
July 16th.  If you take all of
that, you can learn up to 6.5
CEs.



They are free and it was a
series developed by NAADAC along
with our LGBTQ+ Committee.
We're kicking off another
specialty online training series
for advances in technology in
the addiction profession.
It's designed for helping
professionals who are dedicated
to learning more about how to
incorporate technology into
treatment and recovery.
Obviously, with this -- this
last year with Covid we've been
catapulted into technology,
whether we like it or not, and
this will help focus on some of
the important issues and
resources that are out there.
So take a look.
Upon completion of the
eight-part series, you can apply
for the advances in technology
certificates.
We had the -- have the last in
the wellness series coming up on
June 30th.  They are all
available on demand.  Check out
this series if you would like.
There's a lot of great material
there.
And if you are not a member and
are considering joining, I think
the benefits of the CEs alone.
They are free for members.
That's great.  We all have to
get our continuing education
credits and stay up to date on
everything that's happening in
our profession.  So consider
joining.  Check out all of the
different benefits for you.
And that's the end, guys.                                            
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Thank you again, Dr. Fawcett.
A reminder that a short survey
will pop up at the end.  Take
time and give us your feedback.
Let us know what you think.  We
do use that information to



inform our future content.
Browse our website, learn more
about NAADAC.  Be well,
everybody.  Take care.
>> DAVID FAWCETT: Thank you.
Bye-bye.
>> JESSIE: Bye.


